
 

 

Memorandum 
To:                   Hillside Mine Community Consultative Committee  (HMCCC) 

From:              HMCCC Appointments Sub-Committee 

Regarding:     Appointments to HMCCC 

Date:               November 2024 

 

Background 

It was noted at the HMCCC’s October 2024 meeting that the appointments of Rikki 

Parkinson, Margaret Roads and Tim Walsh were due to expire in February 2025. 

As per the HMCCC’s Terms of Reference the meeting established an appointments sub-

committee comprising Phil Tyler (HMCCC, Chair), Mark Butterworth (HMCCC Rex 

member) and Don Hosking (HMCCC member) to report and make recommendations to 

the HMCCC December 2024 meeting on the appointments to come into effect February 

2025. 

It was noted at the meeting that the new appointments are for a 3-year term and the 

current members are eligible to apply for reappointment. 

General 

On 22nd October 2024 the Chair of HMCCC wrote to the 3 members whose appointments 

were expiring asking if they were interested in being considered for a new 3-year term, 

commencing February 2025.  The Chair received positive responses from all 3 members. 

The appointments sub-committee has considered the membership and was unanimous  

that the following members brought considerable knowledge and experience in the 

following areas: 

Rikki Parkinson: business and community.   

Margaret Roads:   Education (Principal, Ardrossan Area School) and local community.  

Tim Walsh:  working with Aboriginal communities and people with disabilities. 

Summary 

The sub-committee’s view was that these members have made significant contributions 

and brought a blend of knowledge, skills and experience that complemented the work of 

the HMCCC.  

Recommendation 

That Rikki Parkinson, Margaret Roads  and Tim Walsh  be reappointed to the Hillside Mine 

Community Consultative Committee for a 3-year term commencing February 2025. 


